Advance Notice
March 11, 2009
CONSENT AGENDA



IMC Recommended Material Adoption – Brogan / Miller

Action to be taken:  
 I move the board approve the following basic materials: Grade 9/10 and 11/12 F.L.A.S.H. Curriculum
Teaching and Learning Services is presenting the Instructional Materials Committee’s recommendation. 
These materials were approved at the IMC’s February 19, 2009 meeting.
In 2007 the Washington State Legislature passed the Healthy Youth Act, also known as HYA (RCW 28A.300.475). The Healthy Youth Act requires all sexual health education offered in Washington public schools to meet the following criteria: 
· All instruction and materials used must be:
- medically and scientifically accurate
- age appropriate
- appropriate for students regardless of gender, race, sexual orientation,  and disability status
- consistent with the 2005 Guidelines for Sexual Health and Disease Prevention 

The Washington State Department of Health was charged with evaluating programs for medical and scientific accuracy. All submitted programs were reviewed and a ranking of 0 – 4 was given. The F.L.A.S.H. curriculum received the highest ranking (4) from the Department of Health.
The materials currently used in the high school health course did not meet the HYA requirements.  A committee of secondary teachers responsible for teaching sexual health education, led by CTE Director, Susan Canaga, conducted a materials review and determined that the 9-12 F.L.A.S.H. curriculum is the best match for the Issaquah School District. It aligns with the grades 5-8 F.L.A.S.H. curriculum currently being used in ISD, and is in compliance with The Healthy Youth Act. Additionally, the entire curriculum is available online for parent preview.
The 9-12 F.L.A.S.H. materials were on public display from February 25, through March 12, 2009 in the lobby of the Administration Building.  No comments were received.  
Lynn Brogan will be in attendance to respond to board questions.
